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First of all, congratulations.  Second, don’t get carried away.  Third, here’s my traditional analysis.  





In my best election I received 47% of the vote. I was feeling pretty good about that, but, being a numbers person, I couldn’t leave well enough alone. Even though I was a top vote getter, 53% hadn’t voted for me. If that wasn’t bad enough, I realized that for those 53% I wasn’t even their third choice. That’s a bit humbling. So much for being the top vote getter and receiving a mandate.





Let me relate that to the recent election.  Janice Cader-Thompson, Matt Maquire and Mike Healy received 45%, 44% and 43% of the vote, respectively. This means that they ( respectively) were not even the third choice of 55%, 56% and 57% of the voters. Even Mayor Thompson received only 45% of the vote for mayor.  He was however the first choice of those 45%.   





To keep the whole Council in perspective, in the 1996 election David Keller, Pamela Torliatt and Jane Hamilton received 46%, 41% and 37% of the vote respectively. 





This is not meant to diminish the positive value of their victories, but only to point out to them that they don’t have any particular mandate.  They do not represent any majority. They each have three choices on how to govern.





They can represent the minority they think elected them.





They can promote their individual beliefs.





They can work together to come up with acceptable solutions to Petaluma’s problems.





And one of Petaluma’s biggest problems is still the inadequate traffic capacity for cross-town traffic, specifically at Washington and McDowell.  I was especially shocked to read in the paper that the proposed modifications to that intersection weren’t going to be started until 2002, and then only if there is no slippage in the schedule. An unlikely probability.





If construction starts early in 2002 and finishes late in 2002, that means two more city elections before there is any improvement to Washington and McDowell.  





But, even then, it’s only a partial fix until some far off future date when (maybe) a north bound on ramp is constructed behind Penneys.  Until the present left turn into the north bound on ramp is eliminated, the four lanes on Washington at McDowell don’t mean much as long as traffic crossing the 101 bridge is limited to two lanes east bound.





If that north bound left turn wasn’t there, the curbed median on the bridge could handle another lane and greatly increase the efficiency of that leg of the intersection.  When you’re stopped on the bridge, notice how often two of the four lanes at McDowell are mostly empty.  This is because most left turning traffic uses the leftmost lane and backs up into the left lane coming over the bridge.  Once the right (curb) lane by Carrows is filled, no more cars can get through the ramp intersection.





So, even with the proposed revisions, no more east bound traffic will be able to get to the signal at McDowell to move through efficiently.  The changes (widenings) on McDowell will allow McDowell traffic to move more quickly and therefore provide more time on the signal for the Washington St. traffic.  The true test of this “improvement” will be if the traveling public perceives any improvement.





If the Council had any vision, they would construct the north bound on ramp behind Penneys now as well as a north bound off ramp at Rainier.  Nothing
